Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Electric Vehicle transition strategy
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1. Do you have an Electric Vehicle transition strategy in place?
Answer:
This is information not held and the Council is advising you of this as required by Section 1(1) of the Act. This is a piece of work that is underway at the moment.

2. How many vehicles (pool cars, taxis, buses, trucks, etc) do you have in your fleet and what percentage is electric/hybrid?
Total number of fleet vehicles: 698

37 are electric/hybrid (5.3%)
 

3. How many garages do you operate for the maintenance of your fleet, (inc taxi compliance and MOTs).  Does this cover both diesel fuelled, pure electric and hybrid vehicles?
The following covers both diesel, full electric and hybrid vehicles:

We operate a single depot for the maintenance of our Fleet.

Fleet vehicle MOT testing is outsourced.

There are no taxis on Fleet.  

There is a further/second depot that carries out the City Council Taxi testing and MOT function in this area of work.
4. Can I please have the contact details (email and phone number) for your Fleet Manager.
The Council can confirm that this information is held, however, disclosure of personal data relating to junior members of staff below Heads of Service are exempt from release as the Council considers that to be an absolute exemption under Section 40(2) (personal data).
The Council judges that disclosure of this information to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate & explicit purposes. 

The head of this service is Joanne Russell, email: joanne.russell@leicester.gov.uk
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
